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This Memorial Day, Click it - Don’t Risk it 

 

Bloomington, IL - Summer is just around the corner, and while travel plans may vary, one thing remains 
constant: the need to wear your seat belt. With this in mind, the Bloomington Police Department 
announces, now through Memorial Day weekend, they are stepping up enforcement efforts to remind 
motorists to “Click It or Ticket.” 
 
“Whether you’re driving around the corner or across the nation, remember to buckle up every time ,” said 
Chief Jamal Simington. “The ‘Click It or Ticket’ effort is about preserving lives. We want seat belt use to be 
second nature for all drivers and passengers.” 
 
The consequences of not wearing or improperly wearing a seat belt are clear. In 2022, Illinois had 300 
fatalities involving unrestrained passengers. Seat belts only save lives when they are used. Unfortunately, 
some still don’t like to buckle up.  
 
Nationally, it is estimated that 91.9% of people use seat belts, while Illinois boasts a 93% 
seat belt compliance rate. The simple click of a seat belt can limit injury or save your life 
during a crash.  
 
Remember to “Click It or Ticket” day and night, every trip every time. 
 
The “Click It or Ticket” campaign is funded with federal highway safety funds 
administered by the Illinois Department of Transportation. 

###  
 
If you wish to submit a crime tip and remain anonymous, please contact the Crime & Intelligence Analysis 
Unit (CIAU) at 309-434-2963 or email CIAU@cityblm.org.  You can also text the number 847411 by texting 
the word "BPDTIPS", then a space, followed by your tip information.  
 
The tip line is not monitored 24/7. The CIAU office is staffed from 8am-4:30pm, weekdays. If no one is 
available to answer your call, please leave the information on the voicemail or send it by e-mail. 


